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Parish Forum Minutes

13th March 2014 – St. Ann’s, Deepcar
	Attendees:
	
	

	Fr Stan Maciuszek
	Maureen Aldous (Chair)
	Marion Hutton

	Winifred Ryan
	Marjorie Gay
	Pat Punt

	Kaye Ward
	Marie Wilson
	Doug Carr

	Ann Roberts
	Peter O’Brien
	John Wood

	Christine Wood
	
	

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	Deacon John Wright
	Ray Aldous
	Kath Wade

	Laura Twomey
	Peter Twomey
	Marianne Wilkinson

	Tim Garnett
	Nora Carr
	Ann Hall

	Ann Whitfield
	Pat Deakin
	


Father Stan opened the meeting with a prayer
1. Update of Action Points from the Previous Parish Forum (17th October 2013)
	Action
	Update

	18.07-3
	Maureen Aldous to ask parishioners through the newsletter to provide her with details of known Parish events for the coming academic year (September 2013 – July 2014). She will then produce credit card sized cards with key dates
	Completed – a request was made but this had been met with little response by the Parishes.  No further action to be taken.

	18.07-4
	Deacon John is to arrange for a plaque of thanks to benefactors to be made for St. Ann’s, preferably made from Sheffield steel
	Completed – Deacon John has arranged for the plaque to be made.  The Finance Committee are to be advised.

	17.10-1
	Maureen Aldous to write to Andrea Whitehead, Chair of the Finance Committee, to request that one member of the Committee is available to attend Parish Forum meetings to ensure that comment on the Parish finances can be made, if required
	Completed – the request has been made and acknowledged by Andrea Whitehead.  She has agreed to ensure that a member of the Finance Committee attends future Forums

	17.10-2
	Maureen Aldous is to write to the Parish Finance Committee and ask them to provide John with the funds to purchase the pack for St. Ann’s
	Completed

	17.10-3
	Maureen Aldous, in her role as Chair, to write to the Diocesan Property Manager to make them aware of Barnsley Council’s Housing Plans
	Completed – Maureen has sent a letter to the Diocesan Property Manager.  We will monitor plans.


	Action
	Update

	17.10-4
	Laura Twomey to arrange for an announcement to be placed in the Parish Newsletter regarding kneelers at St. Mary’s
	Completed – however the problem persists.  The Forum agreed the 10:30am bell should ring louder and longer at St. Mary’s to ensure people understood what this means.

	17.10-5
	Peter O’Brien to speak to the WI about the microphone system they use at their meetings for speakers
	Completed – the WI are unhappy at the continued use of their microphone system, therefore are we able to purchase our own?  The overhead projector is now being fixed by Michael O’Brien

	17.10-6
	Michael O’Brien to look into the prices of headset microphones and report back to the Parish Forum
	As above

	17.10-7
	Laura Twomey to ask Geraldine to put a notice in the Parish Newsletter to recruit reading volunteers for School
	Completed

	17.10-8
	Sarah Eady to provide an update to the Parish on what Academy status would mean for St. Ann’s Primary School
	Completed – Maureen read out a letter from Sarah Eady concerning the Academy status of St. Ann’s School.  The new status will give the school more freedom, and they will receive money direct as opposed from through the Local Authority

	17.10-9
	Laura Twomey to ensure an announcement is placed in the Parish Newsletter re: Food Banks collections, including a request for children’s clothing
	Completed

	17.10-10
	Laura Twomey to put an announcement in the Parish Newsletter asking for Core Group members for St. Ann’s to come forward
	Completed – although no member from the evening mass has come forward.  It was suggested Father Stan approach people direct. However, this is difficult as people have busy lives.


Doug Carr observed that Thursday doesn’t seem to be a popular day for meetings and proposed finding an alternative week day to hold meetings.  It was agreed by the Forum to try and hold the next meeting of Core Group and the Parish Forum on a Monday.
2. Increasing Parish Income from Gift Aid
Doug Carr suggested that the Parishes lose income by not giving our visitors an envelope to enable them to Gift Aid their donation.  £20 is the maximum for Gift Aid.

13.03-1 Doug Carr to look into how we can encourage visitors to the Parishes to use Gift Aid.
3. Celebrating St. Mary’s 50th Anniversary
St. Mary’s will celebrate her 50th Anniversary in May 2015.  It was suggested that we should be considering our celebrations now.  It was decided that the following sub-committees will be established:
· History

· Liturgy

· Social

· Fund-raising

· Building and maintenance

by those wishing to volunteer to help organise the celebrations.

Nora Carr, through Doug, suggested that the stained glass windows above the altar would be a suitable project. Redecorating the Church and a new carpet were also ideas which will be taken up by the Building and maintenance sub-committee.  A general meeting after Mass on Sunday will sound out what Parishioners think. 

4. Managing Bookings at St. Mary’s
Pat Punt is concerned that bookings at St. Mary’s had become confused and at times double bookings had been taken.
13.03-2 Doug Carr is to raise the issue with Brendan Lally and anyone who wants to book the Church for whatever reason must use the planner at the back of Church.
5. Sanctuary Garden at St. Ann’s Primary School
Pat Punt suggested that building the garden should be done by bringing people together who have the skills that are needed.  The garden needs to be explained and a project manager found to bring it all together.
6. CAFOD
A reminder was given that it is the Harvest Fast Day tomorrow and the Parishes were encouraged to support the campaign.
7. Any other Business
Peter O’Brien was concerned that rumours have been circulating that St. Ann’s School was about to close, also that there are not enough School Governors and no-one was willing to take on these roles.  These rumours are unfounded.

8. Dates of Next Meetings
In light of the decision made earlier in the meeting, the next meetings will be as follows:

	Core Group


	Parish Forum

	Monday 16th June
	Monday 30th June at St. Mary’s


Summary of Action Points
	Action 

	13.03-1
	Doug Carr to look into how we can encourage visitors to the Parishes to use Gift Aid

	13.03-2
	Doug Carr is to raise the issue with Brendan Lally and anyone who wants to book the Church for whatever reason must use the planner at the back of Church


Father Stan closed the meeting with prayer and blessing.
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